Cooke, Lesley

From:

Sent: 03 November 2021 21:12

To:

Cc: licensing@york.gov.uk
Subject: Re: Clifton Bridge Guest House

This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

Follow up to correct error

External alcohol being sold until 11pm and in house refreshments until lam - the
argument still stands. There will be no respite from the damage this will cause.

Sent from my iPhone

> On 3 Nov 2021, at 8:18 pm, |

>

>

>> Dear Sir/Madam,

>>

>> We wish to object to the alcohol licensing application by the Clifton Bridge Guest
House. As a close neighbour, we are already woken regularly by the noise made by
people coming and going from the guest house at night. Adding alcohol to the mix until
lam in a quiet residential street is simply not appropriate and is will result in even
greater disruption to the local community (who often have small children and need to
work the following day)

>

>> The lam deadline on a residential street would undoubtedly be a source of increased
late night noise and an increase in anti-social behaviour on the neighbouring streets.
It would cause a public nuisance in the early hours 7 days a

>

>> On a personal level, our son has a severe disability and the level of noise
pollution this proposal would cause is likely to disrupt his already precarious sleep
patterns and cause very tangible harm to his well-being and that of his family and
carers. Late night loud noises cause extreme distress, self-harm and break sleep
patterns which are almost impossible to restore. The level of distress and sleep
disruption the Clifton Bridge Guest House would inevitably inflict, would be
unbearable.

>

>> There are other venues serving alcohol within easy walking distance (as well as the
impending opening of the White Horse on Clifton Green) to make this application
entirely unnecessary.

>>

>> Best wishes,

>>

se

>>

>> Sent from my iPhone






Cooke, Lesley

From: _ >
Sent: 04 November 2021 17:43

To: licensing@york.gov.uk

Subject: Alcohol licence for Clifton Bridge Hotel

This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

I wanted to write to register my concern about the application for an alcohol licence
until 11pm for Clifton Bridge Hotel.

I have already witnessed a number of fights and drunken and aggressive behaviour
outside the hotel, and a late alcohol licence would undoubtedly make this much worse,
particularly in what is otherwise a quiet residential road with a lot of young
families.

I would like to strongly object to this application.

Best regards,






Cooke, Lesley

From:

Sent: 04 November 2021 18:04

To: licensing@york.gov.uk

Subject: Clifton ton Bridge Hotel, Water End

This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

To whom it may concern,

I am writing to object to the application for a license for Clifton Bridge Hotel. My
concerns are many but I am particularly concerned that this establishment has already
been the scene of public disorder without a license. If a license is granted I am
concerned that there would be further, and possibly increased, disorder.

In addition, Westminster Road and Water End are residential streets where there are
many young families with children and elderly residents. Many of the residents and
visitors to Homestead Park would need to walk past the premises and the driveway which
is very close to a busy junction. In short, I feel the position of the premises is
dangerously situated having witnessed ‘near misses’ already before adding alcohol into
the mix.

Yours faithfully,

Sent from my iPhone






Cooke, Lesley

From: . >
Sent: 04 November 2021 18:08

To: licensing@york.gov.uk

Subject: Clifton Bridge Hotel

This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

> To whom it may concern,

>

> I am writing to object to the application for a license for Clifton Bridge Hotel. My
concerns are many but I am particularly concerned that this establishment has already
been the scene of public disorder without a license. If a license is granted I am
concerned that there would be further, and possibly increased, disorder.

>

> In addition, Westminster Road and Water End are residential streets where there are
many young families with children and elderly residents. Many of the residents and
visitors to Homestead Park would need to walk past the premises and the driveway which
is very close to a busy junction. In short, I feel the position of the premises is
dangerously situated having witnessed ‘near misses’ already before adding alcohol into
the mix.

>

> Yours faithfully,

Sent from my iPhone






Cooke, Lesley

From:

Sent: 05 November 2021 11:28

To: licensing@york.gov.uk

Subject: Re: Opposing licensing application for 23 Water End Lane Hotel

This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

Hello.

Please find my personal details below:

Sent from my iPhone

> On 5 Nov 2021, at 08:56, licensing@york.gov.uk wrote:

>

> Dear Sir

>

> Thank you for your representation. We are unable to accept it without your full name

and address. If you could reply with your details.
Kind regards

Licensing Section
t: 01904 552422 | e: licensing@york.gov.uk

Privacy Notice

City of York Council respects your privacy. For details of the
information we collect, how we use it and who we may share it with,
please visit https://www.york.gov.uk/privacy

City of York Council | Public Protection Place Directorate, Hazel
Court Eco Depot, James Street, York, Y010 3DS www.york.gov.uk |
facebook.com/cityofyork |@CityofYork

YV VV VV V V V V VYV VYV VYV VYV

Please be advised that following the latest Government advice regarding the outbreak
of Coronavirus (COVID-19), the Licensing Section will be working from home where
possible. Emails and calls will still be responded to but it may take a little longer
than usual. We apologise in advance for any inconvenience this may cause. It would
help us greatly if you could communicate by email wherever possible.

>

vV V V VvV Vv

>

> We take your privacy seriously. For details of the information we
> collect, how we use it and who we may share it with please see the
> Public Protection Privacy Policy on our website, www.york.gov.uk

1



SIPERR R, Orieinal Message-----

> From:

> Sent: @84 November 2021 21:02

> To: licensing@york.gov.uk

> Subject: Opposing licensing application for 23 Water End Lane Hotel

>

> This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open
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>

> To whom it may concern.

>

> I wish to oppose to the application for an alcohol license at 23 Water End Lane
Hotel for the following reasons:

)

> I have been inside the premises when a friend came to stay and I was shocked that
there were several Fire Risks apparent. I have a background in Fire Safety and Health
and Safety and can state with some accuracy that the building does not conform to the
Fire Regs. Basic fire precautions are not being addressed such the sighting of fire
extinguishers. The routes are too narrow and there is insufficient lighting, fire
doors and signage and fire exits, etc for guests to use in an emergency. The building
has clearly been worked upon since these Regs became effective which should have
triggered a Legal requirement to amend the property so that it conforms to the said
legislation. I have established fire risk management in public areas before and have
had several signed off by the lecal fire authority. The major concern the fire staff
rightly brought attention to is that the said building would never conform to fire
regs (it was a grade 1 listed building in this example) but that what I proposed was
suitable and sufficient given this. The introduction of alcohol rendered the fire risk
management plan unusable because of the unpredictable nature of people when in drink.
Not only does 23 Water End Lane have insufficient fire protection in its current guise
but that it would only become a greater fire risk should a license be awarded. 1In
short, the site is a high enough fire risk in its current layout and therefore should
not receive an alcohol license.

>

> I’m aware that this hotel is used by a lot of suffering individuals with addiction
challenges. I’m not sure if this is a Council/social care opportunity for the
unfortunate but I find the idea that an alcohol license being awarded to the premises
nothing short of handing a loaded gun to these guests. The point of enabling addicts a
safe place to sleep is defeated if alcohol is on offer. I fear that this would risk
more anti-social behaviour in the immediate vicinity.

>

> I would be grateful if I could receive an acknowledgment to ensure this message has
been received given the alarming Health and Safety concerns raised.

>

> Thank you

>

> Sent from my iPhone
>***********************************

> k % x % * * *x x *x * * Holp protect the environment! - please don't print this email

unless you really need to.
>***********************************

>**********

>
> This communication is from City of York Council.

2



Cooke, Lesley

From:

Sent: 12 November 2021 20:31

To: licensing@york.gov.uk

Subject: Clifton Bridge Hotel - 23 Water End
Follow Up Flag: Follow up

Flag Status: Flagged

This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you
recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Sirs/Madam

I wish to make observations in relation to the application for alcohol licencing of the above hotel on grounds
of the potential for public nuisance.

The hotel occupies a prominent and busy corner of Water End and Westminster Road and is neighbouring
residential development. The hotel appears to have been going through a period of investment including
refurbishment which is welcomed. This has included improvements to the outside area fronting the main
road on Water End with a seating/entertainment area.

The concern relates to the potential for noise and antisocial behaviour from the front of the hotel (outside
area) which has the potential to be more prevalent during the summer months. It is also unclear whether the
bar would be open to members of the public, rather than hotel guests only. The latter would give rise to
concerns as to the potential for numbers of people to congregate outside of the hotel if not limited.

Regards

wlinlv|&

We are committed to safeguarding the health and wellbeing of our people, their families, our
clients and our stakeholders. Please review our response to COVID-19, how we are taking action
regarding travel and events, and how we are operating internally.

We care about the environment - please think before you print

Visiting DWF: We aim to ensure anyone who visits a DWF office enjoys a positive experience during their time with us. For further
information regarding accessibility and any other requirements, contact our Client Support team on 03330 146682, or via email

IMPORTANT PLEASE READ: This email and its contents are confidential and may be legally privileged. Only access by the intended recipient is authorised.
If you are not the intended recipient, please notify the sender immediately and destroy this email and any attachments. Any unauthorised copying, disclosure
or distribution of the material in this email and any attachments is strictly forbidden. Any liability (in negligence, contract or otherwise) arising from any third
party taking action or refraining from acting on the basis of any information contained in this e-mail or its attachments is hereby excluded. Copyright in this e-
mail (and any attachments created by DWF Law LLP), belongs to DWF Law LLP. DWF Law LLP does not accept service of documents by e-mail, and the
use of e-mail does not imply that it is willing to do so, unless otherwise expressly agreed.

DWF Law LLP is a limited liability partnership registered in England and Wales (registered number OC423384) with its registered office at 1 Scott Place, 2
Hardman Street, Manchester M3 3AA. DWF Law LLP is authorised and regulated by the Solicitors Regulation Authority as an Alternative Business Structure.
Our professional code of conduct can be accessed at http://www.sra.org.uk. DWF Law LLP is listed on the Financial Services Register as an Exempt
Professional Firm, able to carry out certain insurance mediation activities (regulated by the Solicitors Regulation Authority). The term 'Partner' is used to refer
to a Member of DWF Law LLP or an employee or consultant with equivalent standing and qualification. A list of the Members of DWF Law LLP and of the
Non-Members who are designated as Partners is open to inspection at our registered office, 1 Scott Place, 2 Hardman Street, Manchester M3 3AA. The
recipient of this e-mail will, at all times, be dealing with DWF Law LLP unless it is clear from the context or specifically attributed to another DWF group entity.
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Cooke, Lesley

From: licensing@york.gov.uk

Sent: 18 November 2021 12:45

To: Kettlestring, Jemma

Subject: FW: Clifton Bridge Hotel 23 Water End YO30 6LL
From:

Sent: 18 November 2021 11:41
To: licensing@york.gov.uk
Subject: Clifton Bridge Hotel 23 Water End YO30 6LL

This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you
recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

Clifton Bridge Hotel 23 Water End YO30 6LL

Dear Sir/Madam

We wish to make the following considerations relating to the application for alcohol licencing of the above hotel on
grounds of the potential for public nuisance, public safety, and noise issues.

The hotel is situated in a prominent position on an extremely busy corner of two main roads, Water End and
Westminster Road where all of the housing is of a residential nature. It has very limited parking and at present
guests sometimes have to park on Westminster Road. The hotel has recently undergone a refurbishment with
particular emphasis on the outside areas.

Our considerations relate to the potential for antisocial behaviour, excessive noise and public safety, around and
outside of the hotel.

It is not clear in the application whether vertical drinking, with or without food, by hotel guests and/or members of
the public would be allowed.

Should vertical drinking be allowed by members of the public, there is a concern regarding the numbers of people
present, and drinking spreading onto both Water End and Westminster Road causing public nuisance, public safety
and noise issues.



Virus-free. vwwaw.avast.com




Cooke, Lesley

From:

Sent: 24 November 2021 16:42

To: licensing@york.gov.uk

Cc:

Subject: Alcohol licence application Clifton Bridge Hotel

Dear Licensing Team

We would like to formally object to the application for a licence for the supply of
alcohol both on and off sales for Clifton Bridge Hotel Ltd. The basis for this
opposition is that granting a licence for these premises will not promote the licensing
objectives, particularly the prevention of crime, disorder and antisocial behaviour.

The Hotel is situated in a residential area.

Neighbouring residents have expressed concerns about the current level of noise and
disturbance coming from the Hotel but are extremely worried about the impact if
the property were to be granted a licence.

There have been several incidents reported at the Hotel that have resulted in Police
involvement.

We have also spoken to the local Police Officers who have expressed their concerns
about a licence for Clifton Bridge Hotel.

In addition to this Clifton Bridge Hotel is located close to a quiet riverside walk which
does not have a great deal of lighting and we have concerns about public safety
particularly when alcohol would be available to purchase so near to the river.

Ward Councillors for Clifton






Cooke, Lesley

From:

Sent: 25 November 2021 10:26

To: licensing@york.gov.uk

Subject: RE: License Application by Clifton Bridge Hotel, York

This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you
recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

The Clifton Green Hotel (Guest House) occupies a prominent position on the busy corner between Water End and
Westminster Road essentially in the heart of a residential area. It has been going through considerable
refurbishment and development over a long period including the installation of a ‘bar and entertaining area’ that sit
facing Water end and Westminster Road junction. It seems clear that this will be used for its apparent purpose once
licensing is granted resulting in noise and antisocial behaviour in the area. It seems more than likely that this would
be more prevalent during spring, summer and autumn months but would not exclude it happening in winter months
as well. Such a circumstance would have the potential to draw crowds to the property with the likelihood of spilling
over onto the street.

| would hope that my concerns will be taken into account when the license is considered.

Yours

From: licensing@vyork.gov.uk <licensing@york.gov.uk>

Sent: 25 November 2021 09:48

To: 1

Subject: RE: License Application by Clifton Bridge Hotel, York
Good Morning,

In order to accept your representation as a valid rep we would require some further information. If
you could please expand on how it relates to one or more of the licensing objectives — what was
the rowdiness (noise, ASB), how did it impact yourself and the local residents etc.

Please find attached representation guidance.

Regards

Licensing

Licensing
t: 01904 552422 | e: Licensing@york.gov.uk

City of York Council | Public Protection

Place Directorate | Eco Depot, Hazel Court, James Street | York YO10 3DS
www.york.gov.uk | facebook.com/cityofyork | @CityofYork
<image001.jpg>

Privacy Notice



City of York Council respects your privacy. For details of the information we collect, how we use it
and who we may share it with, please visit https://www.york.gov.uk/privacy
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Please be advised that following the latest Government advice regarding the

Coronavirus (COVID-19), the Licensing Section will be working from home where possible. Emails
and calls will stili be responded to but it may take a little longer than usual. We apOluU se in
advance for any inconvenience this may cause. it wouid heip us greatiy ii you couid commuriicaie
by email wherever possibie.
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From:

(uﬂ

20 November 2021 14:08
To= Iscensang@vork.gov.uk
Subject: License Application by Ciifton Bridge Hotel, York

This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you
recognise the sender and know the content 1s safe.

| note the application for an extension to the existing licence for Clifton Bridge Hotel. | wish to object to the
"ISS,ECa{IQT\ 'QC IT IC |n \,AJ:nla-[ i:. Ebbg!li!dll\,’ j l!—l\ll]l—lflllfll rll.—'r{ llﬂ_\_ dl_!l_—_‘l‘%l_"rlli-' III :!!5:I;: I_l l—'llll\l‘\ lr'lll Ii’ I II l\i‘ il\! II i‘l_- ilz“rr‘!:“!: ‘!-
the Youth Hostel opposite an uld encourage drinking in the garden, close to the busy Water End road.

There is aiso some evidence of rowdiness 0 € premises in recent days and granting such an extension to the

licence can only exacerbate the situation.

My Name and address are:

Sent from Mail for Windows

%k sk sk %k %k ok ok ok ok sk sk sk ok k %k ok ok ok %k k ok ok ok ok sk %k ok sk k %k sk ok %k %k ok k ok k k k ok K ok k Kk %

Help protect the environment! - please don't print this email unless you really need to.
ok k K k %k ok %k %k %k ok ok sk sk ok ok %k sk sk ok ok ok ok sk ok ok ok ok %k ok sk ok ok ok ok ok ok ok ok ok ok ok ok Kk ok

This communication is from City of York Council.

The information contained within, and in any attachment(s), is confidential and legally privileged. It is for the
exclusive use of the intended recipient(s). If you are not the intended recipient(s), please note that any form of
distribution, copying or use of this communication, or the information within, is strictly prohibited and may be
unlawful. Equally, you must not disclose all, or part, of its contents to any other person.

If you have received this communication in error, please return it immediately to the sender, then delete and
destroy any copies of it.

City of York Council disclaims any liability for action taken in reliance on the content of this communication.
2
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Cooke, Lesley

—
From: i
Sent: 16 November 2021 16:44
To: licensing@york.gov.uk
Subject: Clifton Bridge Hotel

This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you
recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

I wish to object to the licencing application made for the Clifton Bridge Hotel. 1 do not think the application
is suitable for the end of a quiet residential street. It will bring noise and nuisance to neighbors at the very
least.

I have lived on Westminster Road for 20 years and have seen the police at, or parked outside, the hotel on
numerous occasions. I suggest that North Yorkshire Police are consulted as to the exact number and
circumstances and why the clientele seem to attract police interest. Whatever the issues at the hotel it's
unlikely that alcohol licensing will improve behaviour.

Regards,






Cooke, Lesley

From:

Sent: 25 November 2021 19:58

To: licensing@york.gov.uk

Subject: Clifton Bridge Hotel alcohol licence objection

This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you
recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear licencing team,

I would like to formally object to the alcohol licence that has been applied for by the Clifton Bridge Hotel
(23 Water End, YO30 6LL), until recently named Clifton Bridge Guest House.

_am aware that there are often occasions when there are excessive levels of noise that
comes from the Hotel and its residents, typically late at night, and that in the last few years the Police have
attended on a number of occasions.

As aresult I am are incredibly worried about escalations to the level of anti-social behaviour, and the
subsequent need for more police attendance. I consider the potential for the Hotel to be selling alcohol until
11pm every night of the week for on and off sales to be completely inappropriate given the residential
nature of its surroundings. Westminster Road, where the main entrance to the hotel is situated, is otherwise
a very quiet road every evening. From a personal perspective as the parent of two young children and
married to a doctor who commutes to Hull Royal Infirmary, the prospect of alcohol being consumed until
11pm each evening in an otherwise quiet neighbourhood horrifies me.

Therefore, I object to this application on the grounds of prevention of crime and disorder, and the prevention
of public nuisance.

Kind reeards.






Cooke, Lesley

From: = .

Sent: 27 November 2021 20:20

To: licensing@york.gov.uk

Subject: Re: Objection - Westminster road

This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear licencing team,

I would like to formally object to the alcohol licence that has been applied for by
the Clifton Bridge Hotel (23 Water End, Y030 6LL), until recently named Clifton Bridge
Guest House. As a nearby neighbour " I am aware that there are
often occasions when there are excessive levels ot noise that comes from the Hotel and
its residents, typically late at night, and that in the last few years the Police have
attended on a number of occasions.

As a result I am incredibly worried about escalations to the level of anti-social
behaviour, and the subsequent need for more police attendance. I consider the
potential for the Hotel to be selling alcohol until 11pm every night of the week for
on and off sales to be completely inappropriate given the residential nature of its
surroundings. Westminster Road, where the main entrance to the hotel is situated, is
otherwise a very quiet road every evening. From a personal perspective as the parent
of a very young child, the prospect of alcohol being consumed until 11pm each evening
in an otherwise quiet neighbourhood horrifies me.

Therefore, I object to this application on the grounds of prevention of crime and
disorder, and the prevention of public nuisance.

Sent from my iPhone

> On 16 Nov 2021, at 09:31, licensing@york.gov.uk wrote:

>

> Good Morning,

>

> I'm afraid we are unable to accept your email as a valid representation as it does
not refer to any of the licensing objectives. You will also need to state which
premises the representation is for.

> I have attached a representations guidance document. The last day we can receive
representations is the 30/11/2021.

>

> Regards

Licensing

>
>
> Licensing

> t: 01904 552422 | e: Licensing@york.gov.uk
>

>

>

>

City of York Council | Public Protection Place Directorate | Eco
Depot, Hazel Court, James Street | York Y010 3DS www.york.gov.uk |
facebook.com/cityofyork |@CityofYork



Privacy Notice

City of York Council respects your privacy. For details of the
information we collect, how we use it and who we may share it with,
please visit https://www.york.gov.uk/privacy
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Please be advised that following the latest Government advice regarding the outbreak
of Coronavirus (COVID-19), the Licensing Section will be working from home where
possible. Emails and calls will still be responded to but it may take a little longer
than usual. We apologise in advance for any inconvenience this may cause. It would
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From:

Sent: 14 November 2021 05:54

To: licensing@york.gov.uk

Subject: Objection - Westminster road

vV vV NV VYV

.
> This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

S\
P

> To whom it may concern,

> I’d like to formally object to the requested alcohol license for the guest
house/hotel on Westminster road, yo3@. We have recently moved to the area, chosen
because we have a young family and wanted somewhere quiet and safe. An alcohol license
would pose a threat not just to our family (children under 2) but to our elderly
neighbours and the many other residents of the area. There are plenty of premises for
patrons to drink neater the city and still stay at the guest house.

>

> I am deeply concerned about this proposal and sincerely hope the correct decision is
made to reject this request.

> Sincerely,

>

> Resident of Westminster road

>

> Sent from my iPhone
>***********************************

> % * x ¥ x x % * % % % Holp protect the environment! - please don't print this email

unless you really need to.
* ok ok k ok Kk ok ok ok k Kk Kk k >k %k ok >k *k ok k ok Kk %k % >k k k 3k k *k ok >k Kk *k *k
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This communication is from City of York Council.

vV V V V V

> The information contained within, and in any attachment(s), is confidential and
legally privileged. It is for the exclusive use of the intended recipient(s). If you
are not the intended recipient(s), please note that any form of distribution, copying
or use of this communication, or the information within, is strictly prohibited and
may be unlawful. Equally, you must not disclose all, or part, of its contents to any
other person.

>



21.11.2021

To:

The Manager,

‘Grant of Premises Licenses’ Department,
City of York Council Licensing Authority,
James Street, Eco Department,

York YO10 3DS

Dear Sir/Madam,

City of York Councll, Licensing Act 2003
Noftice of Application for the Grant of a Premises License

Applicant: Clifton Bridge Hotel Ltd.
Address: 23 Water End, YO306LL

I enclose herewith my Representation with regard to the above
application with reasons for my objections to the granting of this license.

Unfortunately, owing to being in the Covid high vulnerability category -
and with a recently broken femur - together with transport difficulties of
getfing across town to James Street, | am precluded from viewing the
application document. My comments are based on the information
accessed from the Notice on the Railings of the Clifton Bricdge Hotel
and the Licensing Applications Register: Licensing Act 2003,
Advertisement of Applications, on the york.gov.uk site.

I should be most grateful if you could put my Representation before the
Chairman of the Committee making a decision on this license for their
thoughtful consideration.

With my thanks,

Yours sincerely,



City of York Council
Licensing Act 2003
Nofice of Application for the Grant of a Premises License

Applicant: Clifton Bridge Hotel Ltd.
Address: 23 Water End, YO304LL

Representations must be made no later than 30/11/2021
To City of York Council Licensing Authority

To: The Chalrman and members of the Committee considering the
above Application

Dear Chair and Members,

As ar of the above premises, the representation
elow notes my considered comments and concerns which | hope will
be taken into account when this application is considered. From the
information available, the proposals represent a fundamental change
in status of the Hotelfrom an-"unpretentious-guesthouse" (‘Cliffon
Bridge Guesthouse' as advertised on the Net 15.11.21). Such a
changed Establishment would be detrimental to the surrounding
community and out of keeping with this Residential Area. For this
reason, and the negative environmental impact of issues on safety,
vehicle congestion, parking hazard, noise and residential infrusion, |
feel | must object to the Application.

Yours sincerely, ’

20.11.2021

Issues of Traffic /Parking
The Cliffon Bridge Hotel is a Commercial Property located within a
close-knit Community in a Residential Area. My first thoughts when |
became aware of the Application were of the substantial increase in
fraffic that would be created at this busy and dangerous junction.
Secondly, where could the additional engendered vehicles be parked
on this congested part of Westminster Road?@ The Hotel has extremely
limited parking facility for the size of the hotel and number of residents
it can cater for; a severe, recurring problem over many years.

P.T.O.



The proposed changes would increase deliveries of food and drink, as
well as other daily servicing requirements, staffing and waste products.
This would exacerbate the problem, both around the Hotel and around
the junction as well as down Westminster Road, adding to on-going
problems with traffic /parking and the hazard they pose. The Hotel's
Commercial Waste Bin, seemingly parked permanently on Westminster
Road, an additional threat to the safety of road users.

Provislon of Late night refreshment (indoors)

Monday to Sunday: 23.00 to 01.00 hrs

It is questionable whether the environmental noise and residential
intrusion (including the coming and going of taxis, cars, chatter efc. )
likely to emanate from kitchen and dining staff, guests of Hotel
residents and/or 'reserved' Celebration Party guests, leaving the hotel
in the early hours of the morning after Late Night Refreshment (with the
potential fo having consumed alcohol until 11 pm) could ever be
acceptable within yards of homes, some with children,in such a
Residential Area. The hotel can cater for a substantial number of
residents so the numbers involved could be significant, unless exclusion
is an embedded condition of the license.

Sale by Retail of Alcohol: ‘on and off’ sales

Monday to Sunday: Midday to 23 hrs

If my interpretation of the title of this section is correct it seems that
alcohol could be permitted to be sold to non-residents of the Hotel for
consumption both on and off the site, (in addition to residents of the
Hotel); permitted both outdoors and indoors.

This could result in the very long and wide terrace (running across the
full frontage of the Hotel along Water End and extending along the
Westminster Road side of the Hotel) used as a Drinking Place from
lunch time until 11 p.m# Alcohol consumption is notorious for the
creation of anfi-social behaviours, thoughtlessness, noise and nuisance,
often requiring intervention. This type of Establishment has a history of
boisterous and rowdy participants with potential for revellers to impact
on a hard-pressed police force.,

It could be legitimately argued that No. 23 Water End would be an
inappropriate location for such a changed Establishment,

Opening Hours. Monday to Sunday: Midday to 23.00 hrs

The deleterious environmental impact from the fall-out of the proposed
activities would be experienced every day for 7 days a week, a
nightmare scenario for neighbours in this residential community.

Relevant to the Application, residents in this vicinity are well aware that
Music played outdoors (recorded or live, licensed or unlicensed) can
prove fo be a most negative intrusion, defrimental to health and
mental well being.
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Cooke, Lesley

From:

Sent: 29 November 2021 17:19

To: licensing@york.gov.uk

Subject: RE: License for Clifton Bridge Hotel
Importance: High

This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you
recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

Thank you for sending the information | requested from you.

I have to say that | am extremely surprised that | have not received a letter regarding this application, in view of the
fundamental change of use to which it refers.

I have a serious objection to changing a “Bed and Breakfast” establishment into what is effectively a public house. |
own and live in the property ' T

The recent erection of a new, covered seating area, which | was not informed of, has also now provided an open
facing side o

I would also point out other reasons why this application is not acceptable :-

e There is limited parking onsite and all of these areas around the property are residents only parking,
entrances to residents driveways and on the corner of an extremely busy main road (The three services
have to drive extremely fast to attend to their jobs along this main highway) and this would be a nightmare
for them and not acceptable on a corner such as this.

e Asyou are aware, this is a fully residential area and would be highly disruptive to all residents.

e This is a community of families with small children, | have a 1 year old granddaughter who stays here on a
weekly basis and the potential for noise and, shall we say, boisterous patrons leaving late at night, would be
very disruptive to families living locally and my family in particular. The potential for public nuisance is very
real and unacceptable. Doors slamming, cabs, taxis and ubers delivering and collecting patrons would
significantly increase noise pollution all day long.

e Thereis a risk to children in the area with potential numbers of inebriated patrons leaving the “Pub”, and
walking down the residential Westminster Road or Water End area. We all know that drink increases the
boisterous nature of people and, if this is during the day, children could be out playing in the area and could
be at risk. Police presence springs to mind and therefore causing more disruption.

e The potential for drinking glasses, glass bottles, cigarette waste and litter to be dropped in the vicinity and
over my garden wall is real and probable.

e The application for an “off license” also does not seem appropriate when there are local off licenses already
on Clifton Green and the Leeman Road area. As an “Off License” this would encourage people to “drop off”
to buy alcohol and, as there is no parking to service this need, it would encourage illegal parking close by.

* None of this takes into account the potential for traffic issues in a purely residential area, with deliveries to
the guest house having to park on a very difficult junction, in a residents only parking area. This would be
disruptive to the residents of Westminster Road and the traffic on the main Water End road and any
adjoining roads.

In conclusion, in so many ways, this application is highly inappropriate for the area in which it is situated.

Please acknowledge receipt of this objection.
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From: licensing@york.gov.uk
Sent: 16 November 2021 10:23
Hop

Subject: RE: License for Clifton Bridge Hotel

Good Morning,

Please find attached a redacted version of the premises licence. if you have any further questions please do not
hesitate to contact licensing@york.gov.uk

Regards
Licensing

Licensing
t: 01901 5524122 | e: Licensing@york.gov.uk

City of York Council | Public Protection
Piace Directorate | Eco Depot, Hazel Court, james Sireet | York YO10 3DS
www.york.gov.uk | facebook.com/cityofyork | @CityofYork

Privacy Notice
City of York Council respects your privacy. For details of the information we collect, how we use it and who we may
share it with, please visit https://www.york.gov.uk/privacy

Please be advised that following the latest Government advice regarding the outbreak of Coronavirus (COVID-19),
the Licensing Section will be working from home where possible. Emails and calls will still be responded to but it may
take a little longer than usual. We apologise in advance for any inconvenience this may cause. It would help us
greatly if you could communicate by email wherever possible.

From:

Sent: 14 November 2021 14:54

To: licensing@york.gov.uk

Subject: License for Clifton Bridge Hotel

This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise
the sender and know the content is safe.

I have been notified that Clifton Bridge Hotel, 23 Water End Clifton York, has applied for a license and cannot find
the application on the York Council website, can you please send me a link as | live next door to this and have had no
formal notification of this.



Regards

Sent from my iPhone
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Help protect the environment! - please don't print this email unless you really need to.
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This communication is from City of York Council.

The information contained within, and in any attachment(s), is confidential and legally privileged. It is for the
exclusive use of the intended recipient(s). If you are not the intended recipient(s), please note that any form of
distribution, copying or use of this communication, or the information within, is strictly prohibited and may be
uniawful. Equally, you must not disclose all, or part, of its contents to any other person.

If you have received this communication in error, please return it immediately to the sender, then delete and
destroy any copies of it.

City of York Council disclaims any liability for action taken in reliance on the content of this communication.

City of York Council respects your privacy. For more information on how we use your personal data, please visit
https://www.york.gov.uk/privacy






Cooke, Lesley
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From:

Sent: 30 November 2021 16:34

To: licensing@york.gov.uk

Subject: Fwd: Objection to issuing of licence

This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you

recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

Sent from my iPad

Begin forwarded message:

From: ) s
Date: 30 November 2021 at 16:30:40 GMT
To: licencing@york.gov.uk

Subject: Objection to issuing of licence

Dear licensing team

I would like to formally object to the alcohol licence that has been applied for by the Clifton
Bridge Hotel (23 Water End, YO30 6LL).

I am aware that there have already been occasions of excessive noise that comes from the
Hotel and it’s residents, typically late at night, and the Police have attended on a number of
occasions.

I, and other neighbours, are concerned about escalating levels of anti-social behaviour, and
the subsequent need for more Police attendance. I consider the issuing of a licence enabling
the Hotel to sell alcohol every night of the week to 11pm inappropriate given the residential
nature of the environment in which it’s situated. The neighbourhood is otherwise a very quiet
road. As a parent of a young child, this potential rise of anti-social behaviour, drain on Police
resources, really concerns me. '

I therefore object to this application on the grounds of prevention of crime and disorder, and
on prevention of public nuisance.

Yours,

Sent from my iPad






Cooke, Lesley

From: .

Sent: 30 November 2021 20:00

To: licensing@york.gov.uk

Subject: Application for an alcohol license - Clifton Bridge Hotel

This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear licensing office

I understand that Clifton Bridge Hotel are applying for an alcohol license, and one
that extends to 1.0am.

The Clifton area is already well-served by bars, with the 0ld Grey Mare very close by.
It looks over a large non-residential area of open space, Clifton Green, and has both
a bar and beer garden and is open to 23.90.

The Clifton Hotel sits at the top of Westminster Road, which, as you know, is a
residential street in a residential area. There is no equivalent open space around
it.

The Hotel bar is likely to attract non-residents, with non-permit parking available in
Westminster Road after 6.0pm. 1In addition to the risk of noise and antisocial
behaviour from late night drinkers coming to and leaving the hotel, I am concerned
about the risks to those who go to drink at the hotel - potentially having been
drinking at bars and pubs in the city centre. There is an open stretch of river very
close by - with no protection or lighting. Late night drinkers have drowned in the
Ouse in central York as you know - and the causeway from Water End runs down to river
at a point that is much less clearly marked and lit. Both north and south of the
Water End area of Clifton Bridge.

I do hope that your Committee will agree that York is already very well-served by bars
serving alcohol late into the night and early morning. And does not need another in a
residential area by a treacherous stretch of river.

Many thanks for your consideration






